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I'm writing with regards to the Upper House Inquiry into the Enrolment capacity in inner city public 
primary schools, focusing on Ultimo Public School, in particular. 

I would like the Department of Education to consider leaving Ultimo Public School as it currently is -- 
there's been a lot of unnecessary heartache and drama over the last few years. Rather than demolishing or 
moving the school, why not build a SECOND primary school in Pyrmont instead, even if only an infant 
school comprising years K-2? I don't like the idea of a large primary school and feel that the school at its 
current size (around 300 pupils) is adequate in size.  Of course, there will also need to be provisions to 
build other schools in the Bay Precinct and perhaps Haymarket, as well.   

Furthermore, the Fig and Wattle St site should be used as a high school for the area.   

These solutions would be the least disruptive to the Ultimo School community and should be looked 
into. 


